March 2024

Dear Germantown Parents and Community Members,

As we turn the page and enter into the final three months of the 2023-2024 school year, we are ramping-up our preparation for assessments, Regents, spring sports, and spring concerts.

Congratulations to our musical performers and staff organizers for their performance of the "Addams Family". Every year, the performances provide our community with entertainment and delight. Great job to all of the student performers for a beautiful performance. Bravo!

Spring break will occur Friday, March 29th through Monday, April 8th. Hopefully, you have great plans to enjoy time with family and friends. While on break, don't forget to watch the solar eclipse on Monday, April 8th.

The District held a Board Workshop on Wednesday, March 27th to discuss possible reductions to our overall budget as we focus on a positive learning environment while being fiscally responsible to our taxpayers. Our next Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 10th at 6:30 pm.

Students in grades 3-8 will be taking the New York State English Language Arts Assessment on April 10th and 11th. A good night's rest and a nourishing breakfast supports good testing conditions for students. We are looking forward to great improving results each student makes on their assessment. Good luck to all.

We are excited to see our students continue to grow academically and socially in the district. Positive things are happening in Germantown and I am proud to be part of this amazing community.

Here are some important dates for the upcoming month:

March 29-April 8 – Spring Break (No School)

April 8 - Solar Eclipse

April 10 - PTSA Monthly Meeting (5:30 pm)

April 10 – BOE Meeting (6:30 pm)

April 10-11 – NYS 3-8 English Language Arts Assessment

April 18 - POPS Concert (6:30 pm)

April 30 - National Honor Society Induction (9:00 am)

Benjamin Bragg

Superintendent of Schools

bbragg@germantowncsd.org 518)-537-6281